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Chivenor Air 
Training Corps 
Members make a flying visit ...
We were invited to visit the Air Training Corps at 
Chivenor so they could demonstrate their skills on 
the Resus Annies which were funded by us.
Whilst we were there John Masterson was put 
through his paces on the flight simulator. As you 
can see he was successful in returning his aircraft 
back to base.
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Rotary Bingo Night

Score Farm Bridge

Score Farm Rotary Plaque



The Williams Arms 
12pm International Meeting 
District Governor

The Williams Arms 
11:45am Community Meeting

The Williams Arms 
11:45am Club Council 
Speaker Louise Turner

The Williams Arms 
12pm Club Business

The Williams Arms 
12pm International Meeting 
Speaker TBC

4th March 
Alan Jones
11th March 

David Mansbridge
18th March 

John Masterson

25th March 
John Needham

1st April 
John Lain

March Meetings

Stewards, Grace & Loyal Toast
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Birthdays

Anniversaries

6th March 

Reg 

Gale

23rd March 
Janet 
Oades

24th March 
Garry 
Dadds

28th March
Gillian 

Webber

11th March
Bob & Gillian 

Haynes



May Fair Planning

It’s spring again, or so we fondly hope, and inevitably with 
spring comes the Braunton May Fair. With this brings the 
launch of the annual Fair Committee and all of the planning 
and hard work that goes into a successful Fair.
 
The named charities are chosen, the committee members be they 
volunteers or pressed men (surely not!) are in place and the meetings, 
debates, arguments and banter have begun. Will we produce a peacock 
or a turkey of a Fair? History suggests that with the hard work and 
support of many people it will all be alright on the day as we strive to 
outdo last year’s hugely successful event.
Our named charities this year, on the theme of unsung heroes, 
both have transportation as their objectives. They are the Devon 
Freewheelers sometimes known as ‘The Blood-bikes’. A team of 
dedicated volunteers who transport blood and human tissue between 
hospitals and medical professionals outside of normal working hours. 
Our second charity is ‘Go North Devon’ which provides a transport 
service for those who through illness, disability or age and without 
help are liable to become socially isolated. 
With your help and support we can all look forward to yet another 
successful Annual Fair. The date for your diary is Monday 25th 
May 2015.

Ray Hanson - Chair 2015 Fair Committee


